[bookmark: OLE_LINK2][bookmark: OLE_LINK1]YATELEY TOWN COUNCIL – Full Council Minutes 

Date & Time:		Monday 17 September 2018 at 7.30pm
Place:					The Tythings, Reading Road, Yateley GU46 7RP

Present:			
Councillors

Town Mayor ………………………………………
Stuart Bailey 
Chris Barnes 
Jenny Cole
Adrian Collett
Gerry Crisp
Graham Cockarill
Shawn Dickens
Bob Harward 
John Keane 
Tony Spencer

Officers
Jane Biscombe (Town Clerk)

Absent:
Councillors

Greg Easterbrook 
Alan Hammersley 
Gill Hennell



C5684  Welcome
Cllr Tony Spencer, Town Mayor, welcomed those in attendance.

C5685  Apologies
Apologies for absence were approved from Cllrs Easterbrook, Hennell and Hammersley.

C5686  Declarations of Interest
None
	 
C5687  Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 25 June 2018 were confirmed and signed as a true record. 

C5688  Councillor’s Question Time
Cllr Collett asked if Members were aware that Lloyds bank in Blackwater would be closing in January 2019. 76% of their customers use the internet. Accounts are being transferred to the Camberley branch.

There was no formal response to this question

C5689  Public Questions and Comments
One question was received from Rachel Hatch:
Could anything be done to improve the pavements in Yateley, regarding the ease of access for people that use wheelchairs? Many of my friends at Yateley Industries have expressed concern about this and have found difficulties, as I have. Most of us find the walk on the uneven paths up to disabled swimming difficult, particularly the path from Greggs, going up to the old village hall.

Members discussed the state of the pavements in the area. The majority should be maintained by Hampshire County Council (HCC) but this isn’t always being done, mainly due to budget pressures. The public can report problems with the highway on www.fixmystreet.com, Members urged the public to report all defects, as these are logged and passed on to the right agency.

The rate and scale of footpath maintenance has been an issue, at current rates it would take 128 years to address the problems in Hampshire. Defects in pavements need to be 20mm deep before they are classed as a trip hazard and fall within the criteria for remedial action. Some work has been done in Rosemary Lane and Mill Lane in the last year. Members recalled the statement from HCC that they were no longer able to repair all highways defects, just manage their decline.

Members noted that the path along the top of Yateley Green would be topped with compacted limestone chippings in the coming months at a cost of £12,000 to Yateley Town Council. There are currently no plans to top any other woodland paths in the area and they will be left in their natural state. The Council will continue to ensure that vegetation is trimmed.

Members noted that an alternative route using pavements and tarmacked surfaces was available to those who did not want to use the rural pathways. Members also noted that some of these were overgrown with vegetation.

Cllr Cole agreed to lead a piece of work looking at an audit of pathways in the area to allow a list to be drawn up of where work is needed. This can them be communicated to partners and work co-ordinated to ensure that less able members of our community and those using pushchairs, were able to get about.

Members agreed to refer the state of footpaths in the area to the Community and Environment Committee for possible further action following the completion of the audit.

C5690  Town Mayor’s Announcements
The Town Mayor, Cllr Spencer, informed the meeting that the Town Clerk, Jane Biscombe, would be leaving in January 2019 for a role with Weymouth Town Council. Councillors wished Jane well and thanked her for her work at the Council in the last three years.

The Town Mayor updated Members on recent events including the last 10k race of the year, the races have raised £15,000 in 2018, and the recent 50th birthday celebrations at Yateley School.

C5691  Reports From Representatives On Outside Bodies and Local Updates 
Cllr Keane and Cllr Spencer had attended a recent HALC meeting. Both noted the sad loss of Stephen Lugg. Eleanor Green has left for a new role with SLCC. An interim Chief Executive is in post. The Village of the year should be confirmed in a few weeks. There will be a Stephen Lugg trophy awarded annually. HALC affiliation fees are set to rise following budget cuts of 5% from Hampshire County Council

A recent LGA survey on precept levels set by Parish and Town Councils shows sound financial management and there will be no referendum for precept rises for parish and town councils for the next three years.

Talks are ongoing with HCC regarding a £500,000 fund for Parish and Town Councils. The scope and application process are not yet known.


C5692  Police Matters
Members enquired when the next Police Liaison meeting is. The Town Clerk will ask the Assistant Town Clerk if there is a date set.

C5693  District and County Council Reports
Cllr Collett updated Members on Community Transport. A decision report has recently been published by HCC which proposes rolling all Hart and Rushmoor community transport grants into one grant to a single organisation, Yelabus would then have to work with that grant holder to access funding.

HCC are due to announce that savings of £80m are needed by 2021. The detail of this “T21” project will be announced in Autumn 2019.

Cllr Cockarill stated that Hart District Council (HDC) are waiting to determine the impact of “T21” on Hart. The Local Plan examination dates have been announced and Members are welcome to attend.

Cllr Bailey informed the meeting of the conclusion of a fixed penalty littering project involving officers from East Hants District Council. This had resulted in 800 fixed penalty notices being issued, mostly for dropped cigarette ends. Approximately 600 had been appealed with 6 appeals being upheld. The HDC Overview and Scrutiny Committee will be looking at the project to see if it could be extended in the future.

C5694  Committee Minutes and Recommendations from other Committees
Members approved the minutes.

C5695  Schedule of Accounts
Members approved the payments as detailed in Annex A. No cheques were signed.

C5696  General Power of Competence
Members agreed to take on the GPC for another year. The Town Clerk will research eligibility criteria and respond to Members outside the meeting.

C5697  Information Items
Members noted the information in the forward plan.

The Town Clerk informed the meeting that there had been no news from the external auditors yet. The deadline is 30 September but many Council’s suspect this will not be met by the auditors. The Town Clerk will prepare an interim notice for noticeboards.

The new Town Guide will be going out to 98% of households with the latest newsletter in October.

The meeting finished at 8:43 pm



Annex
	Payment Summary 17th September 2018
	

	
	
	
	

	Cheque
	Creditor
	Details
	 Amount 

	
	
	 total cheques
	 £             -   

	Online Payments
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	3 Counties Cleaning
	Window cleaning - Office and Tythings
	 £     120.00 

	
	Bishops Sport and Leisure
	Sockets for goalposts - DG
	 £       91.68 

	
	R Collard
	Skip hire - Heathlands
	 £     279.34 

	
	Condor Office Solutions
	Photocopier charges
	 £       94.43 

	
	Gavin Jones Ltd
	August Grounds maintenance
	 £10,103.84 

	
	Guardwell Securities
	Key cutting
	 £       59.30 

	
	King and Son
	Cleaning materials
	 £         8.50 

	
	KT Textiles
	YTC clothing - Maintenance staff
	 £     112.38 

	
	Yelabus
	Community transport - August
	 £     320.20 

	
	
	
	

	
	Frogmore Day Care Centre
	Grant Aid
	 £  1,000.00 

	
	Hampshire Pension Fund
	September pension contributions
	 £  2,720.09 

	
	HMRC
	September Tax and NI
	 £  2,828.50 

	
	S Patre
	Deposit refund
	 £     100.00 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	on line a
	 £17,838.26 

	
	Gavin Jones
	Rubble clearance
	 £  3,010.80 

	
	Yateley Village Hall
	Men's Shed
	 £  8,000.00 

	
	
	on line b
	 £11,010.80 

	
	Barclaycard
	Microsoft licence for laptop
	 £       79.99 

	
	
	Litter pickers
	 £       82.38 

	
	
	Paid in error (reimbursed)
	 £       12.98 

	
	
	Royal Mail- Stamps
	 £       58.00 

	
	
	Paid 14th September
	 £     233.35 

	Direct Debit Payments
	
	

	
	Chambers Waste Management
	August dumpy bin collections
	 £     150.60 

	
	EE
	Mobile phone - September
	 £       10.37 

	
	Peach technologies
	Telephone, broadband and IT
	 £     438.08 

	
	SSE Swalec
	Office electricity
	 £     210.53 

	
	SSE Swalec
	Monteagle electricity
	 £     458.97 

	
	
	 Total Direct Debits
	 £  1,268.55 

	
	
	
	

	
	September salaries
	inc £87.87 travel expenses
	 £  9,879.78 

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total payments
	 £ 40,230.74 

	
	We certify that accounts totalling
	

	
	 £  40,230.74 
	
	

	
	 as detailed above, and the following online payments were made 
	

	
	September 6th
	
	[bookmark: _GoBack] £  7,751.11 



